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Hello Fellow "BOTTLENECKERS", Hopefully this weird weather doesn't get the best of you and won't keep you 

from attending the upcoming meeting. Tom Knapik did an excellent program at the last meeting with a lot of 

great color photo slides taken at the federation bottle show in Texas. We had some impressive bottles on dis-

play as well as some great food to share. The raffle bottles weren't too shabby either, which included another 

vintage clock donated by our Vice Prez Paul Dragos. Make sure you thank Paul for his many donations. A re-

minder that Dixie Bryant is no longer our Treasurer, so knock on Matt Hampton's door hereafter for treasury 

business. Dixie has done a very professional job as our Treasurer for many years and deserves a job well done 

from all of you. Many of our club members attended the memorial service for our long time member and 

award winning newsletter editor Mike Bryant. His expertise on our great hobby will surely be missed( May 

your bottles all be unbroken, my good friend). I've paid for the insurance that the Al Bahr requires for our 

show and have a proposed contract in hand. We have a nice show flyer that I'll start sending out soon along 

with applications and general info. Big updates at the next meeting! Saturday 7 June is locked in, so mark your 

calendars accordingly. You can check with me anytime for questions about this big event. Please remember 

that our meeting space will be open at 5PM and I would love to have members in the building by 5:30, so we 

can get things done in a timely manner. Getting the tables and chairs in place is a chore and I really appreciate 

the efforts of many of you in making that happen! May you all be well and come to the meeting with a smile! 
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Raffel Items at the March meeting!  

1)Green Seltzer foreign 2)Cobalt 

Chemical Round Bottle 3)Amber Quart 

Whiskey San Francisco 4)Dr. Pepper 

soda 10/2/4 embossed 5)Sampler RYE 

Whiskey, Fleming's, for family use 6) 

Pint Milk Bottle, NJ with SEA GLASS   



Bottle Club Meeting minutes 2/20/25 minutes 

   

President Jim Walker called the meeting to order and led us in the pledge at 6:05PM.  FOHBC Historian Brian Bingham and his wife 
Cheryl were guests; they live in Oceanside. 

 

COMMITTEE REPORTS 

Treasurer MATT HAMPTON shared that until new signature cards have been filled out at the bank, Dixie will be keeping the ac-
counts until he can take over.  Editor PAUL DRAGOS was absent. Membership Chair DOUG PORTER shared that 11 members have 
renewed their dues so far.  Please pay your dues sooner than later. Sunshine Chair PAT WALKER reported that Lynn Stafford has 
been in and out of the ER lately.  Programs are set for at least six months. 

 

OLD BUSINESS 

Jim reminded folks about the Celebration of Life service for Mike Bryant on Saturday. Wear Hawaiian shirts.  Our Bottle Show is set 
for Sat. June 7th at the Al Bahr Shrine Center in Kearny Mesa.  If you want to do a display at the show, be sure to tell Jon Lawson or 
Tom Knapik. Show tables are $60 for those who want to sell there. 

 

REFRESHMENT BREAK 

Jim thanked the Monteith’s for bring the yummy food tonight. Joni Cooley sold raffle tickets and Chuck Gildea the 50/50 tickets 
while we ate and folks shared their Show N Tell items.  Paul Dragos donated a 1937 G.E. electric clock to add to our raffle of six 
bottles.   

 

SHOW N TELL 

Tom Knapik shared is Wilmington flaks and 1830s Coventry ink, and two Drake’s Plantation bitter bottles along with the cobalt repli-
ca Drake made for the 2024 FOHBC show in Houston. Doug Porter brought more milk bottles and photos related to dairies, and milk 
blotters. He got several Hillman Ranch bottles recently.  Chuck Gildea shared a “Baby Face” ACL Riviera Dairy bottle and a 10 gal 
Coke syrup barrel. Larry Westfall brought a variety of some of Mike Bryant’s San Diego bottles. 

 

RAFFLES 

Larry Westfall won the 50/50 (half of the $73). The raffle brought in $74 and John Crihfield’s ticket was drawn first; he chose the 
clock. The next raffle winners were Tom Dunning (twice!), Joni Cooley, Chuck Gildea, Ken Gallo, and Vanessa Monteith. 

 

PROGRAM 

The program was by Tom Knapik taking us on A Photographic Adventure: Bottle Shows 2024. Featuring bottles at the FOHBC Hou-
ston convention, the Coventry, CT show, and the Keene, NH show. He noted that such shows are a good way to network with fellow 
collectors.  The Keene show had no displays, but featured many top quality historic flasks being sold.  The Coventry show was held 
outdoors.  The Houston national show was held at the fancy Hotel ZaZa that had great accommodations for a show.  The end of his 
program featured a video showing the making of the commemorative replica Drake’s made for the Houston Show.  There were 250 
of these made and they sold for $250. For still photos of the process and mold, go here: 

https://www.fohbc.org/2024/02/houston-24-drakes-plantation-bitters-commemorative-bottles/ 

Tom shared that there will be Drake replicas made of red glass to be sold at the 2025 FOHBC convention in Reno. 

 

The meeting adjourned at 8:04PM. 

 

Submitted by, 

 

https://www.fohbc.org/2024/02/houston-24-drakes-plantation-bitters-commemorative-bottles/


2025 ANNUAL DUES ARE DUE!!!   

Please pay your $20 membership fee at the meeting by 

speaking with the treasurer, or mail to: 

SDABCC 

7770 Regents Road, STE 113-326 

San Diego CA  92122 

 

If you have any changes to your status or address please fill 

out the attached membership form and present it to a club 

officer.   

Thank you for continuing to support your club and our Hob-

by!    

 



Editor’s Corner  

(Another)One of my favorite collectables:   

Ever hear of Red-Wing pottery?  It was 

established in Red-Wing Minnesota by 

German Immigrant John Paul.  It 

changed names several times before 

settling on Red Wing Pottery in 1936.  

Well, my grandmother collected them.  

These two cookie jars are from around 

1940, and are just a couple of the pieces 

she owned.  I honestly remember the 

yellow one as a kid, with the smell of 

fresh, hot home-baked chocolate chip 

cookies.  It is funny how the things we 

collect now relate so much to our child-

hood.  The Blue one is much more rare, 

the yellow quite common, but neither 

one is very 

valuable.  

In the best 

of condi-

tion the blue one would bring around $100 or so, 

and the yellow?  Well, first, it is not going anywhere 

after being in my family for 80 years, but if you look 

closely at the right let, it has a little damage.  It’s a 

burn mark actually, my Grandma had it above the 

stove and one day I guess the fire got a little high.  

It just makes it all that much more personal and a 

treasured memory.  I am sure all of us have stories 

to tell when they were “caught with their hand in 

the cookie jar.”   



Celebration of Life for Mike Bryant   
A ceremony for our beloved member and friend, Mike Bryant, was held February 22nd 

at the Southwestern Yacht Club. It was a wonderful celebration and a fitting tribute for 

someone that gave so much to our club.  We will miss you Mike, but know you are in our 

hearts and a Bottle-Necker forever.      

Beautiful Memorial  

Not surprisingly, there was a huge attendance  

Great Food  

Excellent music from a friend 

We will Miss you Mike.   



Pictures from the February Meeting!   

 

Tom Knapp put on an excellent presentation  





And Refreshments                                                                        

 

Mar 20  Chris Pro San Diego expedition           Lynn & Nancy 

April 17 Doug Porter SD Milks                             Judds 

May 15 2025  Jim Livingston CA Beer                 Westfall’s   

June 7th Annual Club Show (Details to follow)  

June 26th  (NOTE SPECIAL DATE)                            

Paul Dragos Monitor Top Collectables                 Walkers 

July & August  - No Meeting  

September 18 Open                                                  Open   

October 16   John Lawson  SD Pumpkin Seeds    Open 

Thursday Meetings to begin around 5:30 PM 

What year?   C Coca Cola 

Bot. Co Lamar Colo. 

A. 1927 

B. 1933 

C. 1920 

D.  1910 

Answer will appear somewhere in this newsletter  

Programs 

Special thanks to Joni Cooley for helping out with the February Refreshments!!!   



Philadelphia Inquirer – June 23, 1912  

DID YOU KNOW?   

By Sara Caruso, with assistance from Reilly P. Sharp, Barnegat Light Museum 

My obsession with antique bottles began in my early teens. My main focus is 

quackery and medicine bottles manufactured in the 1800s through the early 

1900s. My fascination with the history of weird remedies, medicine, and medical 

treatments is something I grew up with. My mother, Maria, was a nurse and 

these were topics we enjoyed and discussed frequently. My first job was at Rite 

Aid Pharmacy where, among other things, I helped in the pharmacy and learned 

about modern medications. I usually acquired my bottles by digging, antique 

fairs, thrift stores, and yard sales. Researching and collecting local bottles be-

came one of my passions. 

 



In 2017, I was contacted by a friend to see if I was interested in some old bottles she had. At the time, 

she was the owner of a small consignment shop, and sometimes received bottles from commercial 

fisherman who would occasionally bring them up with their catch in trawling nets. When I arrived, 

she showed me some of their finds: 1880s blob top soda bottles, milk bottles, glass bottle stoppers, 

and other interesting trinkets. Then, she showed me a small clear glass medicine bottle; I almost 

fainted. There, embossed on this small antique glass bottle were the words “Durand” and “BEACH 

HAVEN, NJ.” Realizing the rarity of what I was holding, my hands began to tremble. Knowing that I am 

an avid collector of old bottles and that I might be able to find out more about this rare treasure, my 

that I might be able to find out more about this rare treasure, my friend was willing to part with it. I imme-

diately began researching. Similar bottles with the same name had been found in Moorestown, New Jer-

sey. The Moorestown Historical 

Society states that Durand was a 

medical product manufacturing 

company, but from my years of 

bottle collecting experience, I 

knew the name on the bottle had 

to be the pharmacist not the 

bottle maker. 

After years of searching with few 

to no leads, an antique postcard I 

found at auction brought a ray of 

hope. The postcard featured the 

side of the Hotel Baldwin and on 

the ground floor I could see a drug store. There it was — Durand’s Pharmacy! 

After further research I concluded the pharmacy would have been located on the corner of Beach Avenue 

and Pearl Street in Beach Haven and was part of the west end of the famous and long-gone Hotel Baldwin. 

Unfortunately, there was no date associated with the postcard, so, I turned my research back to the ori-

gins of the bottle. 



Most pharmacy bottles of a similar time period were made by a handful of glass manufacturers. Generally, 

the name of the pharmacist/proprietor was embossed on the bottle in script above the city where the phar-

macy was located. The curved front of the bottle was left blank to allow for a paper label with the patient’s 

name and doctor’s instructions to be affixed to the surface. 

My Durand’s bottle is a standard size clear glass prescription vile, usually intended for syrups/liquid medi-

cines. It is embossed with only the name of the pharmacy. I could tell by the shape of the neck that the bottle 

was made sometime between 1890 and 1920, as after that the use of corks and stoppers were generally dis-

continued, and manufacturers switched almost exclusively to twist-off caps. The bottom of the bottle gave 

another clue, the letter B above a U.S.A. mark. I knew this was one of the trademarks used by the Whitall Ta-

tum Glass Company. 

Whitall Tatum was a glass company founded in 1806 in Millville, New Jersey. They manufactured many pre-

scription and laboratory bottles for druggists along the east coast and held several different patent designs 

for medicine bottles. After researching further, I was able to pinpoint the year my bottle had been manufac-

tured: 1912. This would later coincide with more information about the druggist himself, Arthur J. Durand.  

Answer A  

A.J. Durand, as he was known around Beach Haven, was a popular man. Originally from Pennsylvania, he 

eventually settled in Tuckerton, New Jersey. Along with Beach Haven, Durand would go on to open pharma-

cies in Tuckerton, and Moorestown, New Jersey. Durand’s pharmacy in Beach Haven was part of the Hotel 

Baldwin and was in direct competition with the original Engleside Hotel’s pharmacy, Paxson’s, run by L.C. 

Paxson. As time went on Durand’s pharmacy grew and could be seen in advertisements promoting Beach 

Haven to Island visitors. Along with prescriptions, customers could purchase ice cream, soda, and other sea-

sonal items in his beachside pharmaA. J. Durand enjoyed Island life. An avid sailor, he joined the newly 

formed Little Egg Harbor Yacht Club in 1912 and was eventually elected as their first fleet surgeon. Durand 

was close friends with the original Buckalews and served as best man at their daughter’s wedding in 1906. 

He also joined them on rabbit and quail hunts. Along with hunting, Durand enjoyed fishing, and often re-

ported on the fish he saw in the waters around Beach Haven. Though no date is available for when Durand 

stopped operating his businesses, it is known that he eventually retired to a life of fishing and frolicking, 

leaving his pharmacies to new owners. cy. In retrospect, it is amazing that a small glass bottle scooped up 

by chance in trawling nets far from the shores of LBI became the thread that led to the rediscovery of the 

location of Durand’s Pharmacy in Beach Haven. If the nets had missed this one small bottle this history 

would remain beneath the waves. 

 



BLAST FROM THE PAST    

Joseph Toigo  November 1993   





Upcoming Shows and Events!   
Please feel free to send me additions to this page with any information on upcoming gatherings, sales, shows for antique 

bottles and collectables.   

May 17, 2025 

Description: An annual show featuring antique bottles, jars, and insulators, with dealers from across the country. 

Location: Silver Dollar Fairgrounds, Chico, CA 

Phone: 530-518-7369 

Email: bidwellbottleclub@gmail.com 

Website: justglass.com 

 

June 7th, 2025  San Diego Antique Bottle and collectables club 

Description: America’s finest antique bottle and collectables club for show, sell, trade.   

Location: Al Bahr Shriners club, San Diego CA  

Phone: 858-337-8417 

Email: JFWalker43@Gmail.com 

Website :  www.sdbottleclub.org  

 

November 7–8, 2025 Bidwell Bottle Club Antique Bottle, Jar, and Insulator Show & Sale 

Description: A premier antique bottle and collectibles show attracting dealers and collectors nationwide. 

Location: Gold Country Fairgrounds, Auburn, CA 

Phone: 530-823-4211 

Email: info@auburn.ca.gov 

Website: auburn.ca.gov 
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